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Respect Celebration Day 

Our students are actively engaged in their learning and are 
continuing to learn and thrive at this busy time of the year. 
The whole school has had a significant focus on Respect this 
term and we are looking forward to tomorrow’s cross level 
activities as a part of our Respect Celebration Day. Students 
will be placed into mixed level groups of students from Prep 
to Year 6 to participate in various activities between recess 
and lunchtime.  Later in the afternoon, we will be meeting on 
the oval as a whole school for a final celebration together. 
Students will be spelling out a giant ‘RESPECT’ on the oval, 
which will be captured by a drone.   

 
Sharing Learning at IEPS 
Thank you to our teachers for providing our students with a rich learning program and for preparing them well for 
the next stage of their learning. Student reports will be available on Compass on Wednesday December 20 and the 
portfolios will also be sent home on the same day. Take this opportunity to reflect on your child’s year of learning 
and celebrate all that they have achieved. 
In 2018, the Community Engagement committee will lead a review of how we share student learning progress 
throughout the year. Parents will be invited to contribute to this review and explore our current processes and 
identify further opportunities for sharing your child’s learning progress. The 2018 AIP includes developing processes 
for student goal setting and feedback and we also look forward to engaging and empowering our students to 
monitor their learning throughout the year. 
 
Library – Parent Consultation 
Sandy Law from Law Architects will be here tomorrow morning at 8.15am to lead a conversation with parents to 
discuss what kind of experiences we would like for our students in our school library to help inform the library 
design. This session will be held in the Bendigo Bank Room so please register your attendance via Trybooking;  
www.trybooking.com/TGVH or 
www.trybooking.com/338553  
 
 
2018 Prep Welcome Picnic 

We are looking forward to welcoming our 2018 Prep parents to a special welcome 
picnic next Tuesday at 6pm. Students and parents will have the chance to meet their 
teacher and make connections with each other. This will help support the transition 
for our Prep students and provide a strong IEPS welcome to our families. Thank you 
to Miles Real Estate for running the BBQ and for supporting this event. 
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Thursday 7 December               Library ï Parent Consultation 8:15am ï Bendigo Bank Room 
Sunday 10 December                Working Bee 9:30am to 12 midday 
Tuesday 12 December              Sushi Lunch Day    Prep 2018 Welcome Picnic 6pm 
Thursday 14 December             Year 6 Graduation 
Tuesday 19 December              óStep Up Dayô 
Friday 22 December                  Last day of Term 4 ï 1:30pm dismissal 
Wednesday 31 January             First Day of Term 1 (years 1 -6) 
Thursday 1 February                 First Day of Term 1 ï Prep (9:00 ï 12:30pm) 

 
Accompanying this weekôs Bulletin:          Kids Matter ï Sorting out conflict together 

http://www.trybooking.com/TGVH
http://www.trybooking.com/338553


SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB 
LǎǎǳŜ у ƛǎ ƘŜǊŜ Ƨǳǎǘ ƛƴ ǘƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎΗ LŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ƛŘŜŀǎ ȅƻǳ Ƴǳǎǘ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳΩǎ 
brochure.  
All children should have now received this term’s brochure (please check school bags). Scholastic’s ordering 
procedures are online only. Place your order at scholastic.com.au/LOOP. You do not need to fill in the form or send 
anything back to school. Instructions are on the back of the notice accompanying the brochure. 

Please place your online order by 5.00pm tomorrow, Thursday 7th December, as orders are finalised in class groups 
and the booking system will be closed after this time. 

Past results show your book orders usually result in about $500.00 worth of Scholastic rewards for the school to 
spend on library books and other resources. 
Scholastic Book Club essentials start from as little as $1.00 and books from 
$2.00 so no child needs to miss out. 
If you have any questions, please call me on 0412 679 408. 
Happy spending! 

Sandra Aylett-Sloan 
(Parent volunteer)  

 
 
 
WORKING WITH CHILDREN CHECKS 

 

At the School Council meeting in November 2017 a number of our policies 
were updated to reflect the Department of Education and Training’s latest 
advice regarding situations where a Working With Children Check is 
required. School Council agreed that from the beginning of 2018 all parents 
/carers, who wish to volunteer their time in whatever capacity, will be 
required to have a WWC check. 

 
The Working With Children Check is a minimum checking standard set by the Working with Children Act 2005 for 
those who work with children, either on a paid or voluntary basis. To be a volunteer at a school a Working with 
Children Card provided by the Department of Justice is required. This card is: 

¶ valid for 5 years 

¶ transferable between volunteer organisations 

¶ free of charge for volunteers, but cannot be used for paid employment. 

 
You can apply online using this link: http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/home/applications/ 
 
When you have received your card, please bring it to the office so that we can make a copy and inform the class 
teacher. 
 
Thank you. 
 
IVANHOE EAST PRIMARY SCHOOL WORKING BEE  

 
 
On Sunday 10th December, the Facilities Committee is holding a Working Bee. There is old and 
broken furniture, as well as old and broken equipment from the science room to be moved to a skip. 
The junior garden and the rockery needs weeding, as does the swale. The south side of the senior 

building and the north side of the SPACE Centre needs weeding and some rubbish management is also needed. 
 
When - Sunday 10th December 
The working bee will begin at 9.30 and finish around midday. Morning tea will be provided. 
 
What to bring:  

¶ Gloves 

¶ Protective clothing and footwear 

¶ Pruning/Weeding equipment 

¶ Sledge hammer 

¶ Wrecking bar 

http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/home/applications/
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http://www.clipartpanda.com/categories/gardening-20clipart&ei=DjFQVZvzNIn38QWrroGACQ&bvm=bv.92885102,d.dGY&psig=AFQjCNFoVMWfy1mMAnBpFoIiyxhUHd8HiA&ust=1431405168398582


Please come to the friendship tree where you can sign in and a friendly Facilities member will help you to find a job 
to do.  
 
We hope to see you there! 
Toby Rose, on behalf of the Facilities Committee. 
 
 
 
 

FIRST AID ROOM WASHING 2018 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
Name:ééééééééééééééééé. 
 
 
Contact numberééééééééééééé 
 
 
Childôs name:éééééééééééééé 
 
 
Current Class:ééééééééééééééééé.. 
 
 
 
*Please return to the school office. 

 
 
 
FIRST AID ROOM WASHING 

Thank you to our wonderful group of Mums who keep our linen fresh and clean. We are 
currently organising a roster for the 2018 school year and would welcome new and past 
volunteers to join our team. You would be rostered once or twice a term, to wash our linen a 
few times that week. If you are able to help, please reply via the following form and return to 
the school office. 

 
Karen &Hilda. 
 
 
 

FIRST AID ROOM WASHING 
For week commencing 11th December, our volunteer is Catherine Forrest. Many thanks for volunteering 
for this task.  

 
 
PTFA NEWS 
Stuck on You Labels for the new school year 
Follow the below link to order your new school year supply of labels, stickers and lunch boxes. 
https://www.stuckonyou.com.au/affiliate/fundraiser/IVANHOEEAST 

 
 
 

https://www.stuckonyou.com.au/affiliate/fundraiser/IVANHOEEAST
http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://www.cottonroots.co.uk/blog/wp-content/uploads/2011/12/your-life-laundry-washing-line.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.cottonroots.co.uk/backup/blog/?attachment_id%3D649&usg=__rh9qWwKJCbg7j1oviJtTtrkRObo=&h=290&w=438&sz=39&hl=en&start=5&zoom=1&tbnid=vHPBymKtONgmzM:&tbnh=84&tbnw=127&ei=-SAzT9PqEaPgmAW-gq3MBQ&prev=/search?q%3Dwashing%2Bline%26hl%3Den%26safe%3Dactive%26gbv%3D1%26ie%3DUTF-8%26tbm%3Disch&itbs=1
http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://www.cottonroots.co.uk/blog/wp-content/uploads/2011/12/your-life-laundry-washing-line.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.cottonroots.co.uk/backup/blog/?attachment_id%3D649&usg=__rh9qWwKJCbg7j1oviJtTtrkRObo=&h=290&w=438&sz=39&hl=en&start=5&zoom=1&tbnid=vHPBymKtONgmzM:&tbnh=84&tbnw=127&ei=-SAzT9PqEaPgmAW-gq3MBQ&prev=/search?q%3Dwashing%2Bline%26hl%3Den%26safe%3Dactive%26gbv%3D1%26ie%3DUTF-8%26tbm%3Disch&itbs=1


MUSIC NEWS 
 
IEPS String Soiree Last Thursday 
 
Well Done Senior Choir  

 
 
 
Congratulations to Senior Choir for their wonderful singing 
at Linlithgow yesterday. This is always a great performance 
where we can sing to our local community. Our year 6 
students gave their last performance with the choir and we 
also had some new singers in the group. A big thankyou to 
all choir members for your continued commitment for 2017. 
State School Spectacular and the School Fair were highlights 
of the year. 
 
IEPS Strings Ensemble Performing at Monday’s Assembly 
This coming Monday (December 11th) the IEPS Strings 
Ensemble are performing at assembly. This is a great 

opportunity for students and parents to celebrate the achievements of our strings program. Ensemble members 
are to meet Annelise at 8.30am at the music room to prepare.  
 
Victoria State School Spectacular 2017 on TV 
The broadcast of this year’s Victoria State School Spectacular will be at 7pm on Saturday 16th December on Channel 
7. Tune in to see what our Senior Choir was a part of. You will also see how amazing this performance was. 
 
2018 Strings and Woodwind Program 
If you would like to join the IEPS strings program in 2018 expressions of interest forms may be obtained at the school 
office. We provide lessons for violin, viola and cello.  
If your child is in levels three to six next year and would like to learn the saxophone, clarinet or flute we are also 
taking enrolments for 2018. 
Students that are already in the program need to advise me if they are continuing or leaving as soon as possible. 
This will advise us of numbers and timetabling in 2018. 
 
 
Yours Musically,  
Lauren Fairbairn 
Music Teacher 

   
 
PUPIL OF THE WEEK 
For week ending Friday 1st December and to be presented at Assembly on Monday 11th December; 
PF  Will Vaiopoulos 
PK  Jock 
1A  Olivia M 
1L  Maxim 
1W Jake, Gabriel and Alessandra 
1K  Henry  
2R  Edward M and Mitchell M 
2T  Astrid and Angus 
3L  Bernice Neoh 
3SC Liam, Shyam, Molly 
4E  Hannah & Yasmine  
5C  Ben Frisina and Ali Shaikh 
5HC Tanisha Murthy and Harry Gates 
6S  Ellie Dannock, Dimitri Gacios & Zoe Shaw 
Music Senior Choir 
 
 
 
 



CANTEEN ROSTER & NEWS 
Bring a Friend to Canteen!!  
 
Thu 7 Dec  Cristina Conesa 9.30-11.30 
   Sarah Craddock 11.30-2.00 
Friday 8 Dec  Bianca Dobson 

  Linley Walsh 
  Additional Help Needed 9-11.30 

Mon 11 Dec  Counter sales only! 
  10.15 ς 11.30 
  Help Needed 
  12.45pm ς 2.00pm 
  Help Needed 

Tue 12 Dec  Sushi Day 
  Kerry Ruiz 10-12.30 
  Vi Le 11-12.30 
  Tam Elizier 11-1.45 
  Cristina Conesa 12-2.00 
  Help Needed 10-2 

Wed 13 Dec  Yoko Berthelsen 
  Sarah Cuthbertson 

Thu 14 Dec  Help Needed 9.30-11.30 
  & 11.30-1.45 

Friday 15 Dec Julie Whiting 12-1.30 
  URGENT HELP NEEDED 9-12 & 12-2!! 

    
 

 
During the course of the term if you cannot make it please try and swap your days with another volunteer. A 
contact list has been emailed out with your canteen roster. 
 
Sushi Day next week – Tuesday 12 December! 
Order have now closed. There are no other lunch orders available that day! Please make sure you have received a 
confirmation email for your sushi order.  
No email = No order. Please provide lunch for your child on sushi day if you do not have an order. 
Class reps please let me know of your class parties this term. It helps us with volunteers needed and especially 
food ordering towards the end of the year on quiet canteen days J 
 
Thank you to the hotdog day volunteers! 
With your help we had a successful day and organised just over 300 hotdogs for the children J 

 
Reusable fabric lunch bags 
Please continue to send in your usual fabric lunch bags. We still strongly encourage you to use them to minimise 
landfill. We just stick the lunch labels on the fabric bags instead J 
 
Online Canteen News 
Please keep checking: 

¶ That you have the correct date for the lunch order! 

¶ Please remember to check out and pay or your order will not be received by the canteen. Look out for the 
Green Thumbs up and a confirmation emailJ 

¶ Hot Daily meals are no longer available on a paper bag order. Your child will receive a sandwich instead. 

¶ You can still send your child’s reusable lunch bag to the canteen on the day. 
http://www.myschoolconnect.com.au/ivanhoeeast 
 
 
Free slinky serviceRemember ς Bring your washed Apple or Pear from home, to the canteen and have it made 
into a slinky!!!  
 
Visitor passes for Canteen Volunteers 
Please remember to sign in at the front office and collect a green visitor pass before you come to canteen! 

http://www.myschoolconnect.com.au/ivanhoeeast


 
Do you have one of our Byo Cups at home? If you do can you please return it to the school canteen  
 
 
 
 
  
Please continue to let me know your availability to help out. Please email me at 
canteen@ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au 

 

 I would love to hear from you! 

Sonia, Canteen Manager. 
canteen@ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au 
9499 2171 
  
 

 
 

Events noticeboard brought to you by Miles, your local neighbourhood guide. 

 
 

ADVERTISING:  We restrict ads to those that seem to be of interest to our school community. School council does not endorse any ads published and takes no 
responsibility for them. Deadline for advertising is Tuesday 2.00pm.   Contact Karen in the school office on 9499 2171 

 
 
LOST  - Green 'Glow in the Dark Football' 
A green glow in the dark Football went missing last Tuesday the 28th of November on the oval at lunch time. Unfortunately the 
ball did not have a name on it but was new and just given to a young boy in year 1 for his birthday. If you know of the whereabouts 
of this football could you please let the office know or if you have the football please hand it into the office.  
Many thanks! 

 
PRACE Semester 1, 2018 Course Guide is now available. 
Courses on offer include English Preliminary – Level 4, Barista Basics, Bookkeeping & MYOB, Computer Courses, Education Support – Teacher’s 
Aide, Adult Literacy and more… 
Please ring the PRACE office on 9462 6077 or go to our website www.prace.vic.edu.au 

 
 

 
 

The Catholic Parish of Ivanhoe  
 

SACRAMENTAL PREPARATION FOR CATHOLIC CHILDREN 2018 
 

Catholic children living within the Parish of Ivanhoe, who wish to be prepared for the Sacraments of Reconciliation (Grade 3 and above), 1st 
Communion (Grade 3 and above) or Confirmation (Grade 6 and above) should collect an Information Pack and Registration Form before the 
end of December 2017 from the Parish Office or from Fr. Bill after any weekend Mass. 

 
Closing dates for registration: 

Reconciliation 5th February 2018 
Confirmation 26th March 2018 
1st Communion 25th June 2018 

 
Parish Office: 4 Waverley Ave, Ivanhoe 3079      Phone 9499 1515      catholicparishofivanhoe@bigpond.com 
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